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Dear Future Guardian, 

We would like to congratulate you on your assignment and welcome you to 
the BEST Military Police Detachment in the United States Army Europe and 
Africa, THE Headquarters and Headquarters Detachment, 709th Military Police 
Battalion. We are known as the "Guardians of the Troops" and are responsible 
for providing support to the 709th Military Police "Warrior" Battalion. The 
Battalion is responsible for Law Enforcement and Military Police Combat 
Support Operations throughout the European Theater. Your sponsor  
will aid you in your journey to Germany, as well assist with your integration to the 
Guardian Family.  

In case you need to contact us, the Detachment Commander is CPT Christian J. Rivera 
Rodriguez and can be reached at +49 1721085810 (CIV), 314-599-4801 (DSN), or at 
Christian.j.riverarodriguez.mil@army.mil. The Detachment Sergeant is SFC 
Joseph T. Perry, who can be reached at +49 152-27742094 (CIV), 314-599-4802 
(DSN), or joseph.t.perry18.mil@army.mil. You can also find us on Facebook by 
searching "HHD 709th MP BN Guardians". Our mailing address is: Headquarters 
and Headquarters Detachment, 709th Military Police Battalion Unit 28130 
ATTN: Detachment Command Group APO AE 09112-8130. Our Battalion's Facebook 
page is: https://www.facebook.com/709MPBattalion. We look forward to having 
you join our team. Please reach out when available with ant questions, 
issues or concerns you may have. 

SFC JOSEPTH T. PERRY 
SFC, USA 
Detachment Sergeant 

CHRISTIAN J. RIVERA 
CPT, MP 
Commanding 




